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F ROM THE SUPERINTENDENT:   I want to welcome all the students and parents to Bruning-Davenport Unified 
School District.  Where we are Building Outstanding Leaders for Tomorrow’s Society. A special welcome to all of 

our new teachers, students, and families to the district. 
 

The last 18 months have been an unprecedented time in our history.  Our staff, students, families, and communities did a 
great job last year dealing with all of the safety protocols regarding the Covid 19 pandemic.  We couldn’t have stayed in 
school all year without your help.  As things have improved we anticipate starting the school year in a more traditional 
setting.  However, we need to continue to practice good safety habits so we can have another successful year.   
 

A big thank you to all the staff members who have worked at each building in the district to get the school ready to go 
for the 2021-22 school year.  Your work is appreciated.  
 

The football team will have their soap scrimmage in Bruning on August 20.   Our first varsity volleyball game will be a 
Jamboree game @ Milford starting at 5:30 on August 19.  Our first football game is against Diller-Odell in Diller @ 
7:00 on August 27..   The first regular volleyball game is a Quad with Tri County, Wilber-Clatonia and Palmyra in Pal-
myra on August 26, starting @ 6:00.   
 

We hope to see you supporting our student athletes in a positive manner.  All students deserve to be recognized for their 
efforts, whether it is in the classroom, as an athlete, or as a performer.  Let us show our students that we recognize the 
hard work and dedication it takes on their part to be involved in activities and, at the same time, meet the demands our 
teaching staff has of them.  Please help create a positive experience for our students as they endeavor to give their best 
effort..  Mr. Kolin Haecker, Superintendent  

BOLTS:  “Building Outstanding Leaders for Tomorrow’s Society 

FIRST DAY OF SCHOOL: 

AUGUST 19TH  

1:00pm DISMISSAL 

LUNCH WILL BE SERVED! 



AUGUST  BIRTHDAYS 

     Grade                 Name                         Date                                                                                         Grade        Name                         Date 

2 Karter Krehnke 1 

K Ryker Schlichtman 3 

1 Coralei Anderson 4 

2 Jackson Kennel 6 

PreK Jackson Houser 7 

11 Cameron Hoins 12 

11 Zachary Hoins 12 

2 Jackson Kennel 13 

9 Gavin Brown 14 

7 Koleman Cox 20 

4 Bradley Jacobitz 23 

2 Gage Ramsey 23 

11 Easton Weber 27 

K Averi Alpaugh 27 

6 Colt Crockett 28 

2 Cord Miller 28 

10 Tanner Bolte 30 

F ROM THE PRINCIPAL:  Welcome to the 2021/22 school year! I hope each and every one of you had an 
excellent summer vacation filled with countless memories. I look forward to hearing many stories from 

the students these first few weeks of school. Our staff is excited to begin this year of learning and growth for 
your child. While the students were gone, the Bruning-Davenport staff have been busy getting the building 
and classrooms ready for the start of the year. In addition, staff has attended several workshops and trainings 
to further their professional growth and meet the needs of our students with expertise. 
  
For your child to be as successful as possible, we need your help as well. We need you to ensure that your 
child is at school and on time every day possible and to hold them accountable for their efforts while at school. 
Results are important in life, whether it be their grades in school or achieving short-term and long-term goals, 
the effort is what is most important. Emphasize to your child the importance of doing their best in everything 
they attempt in life. Praise their effort when you know they have done their best. We are all born into our own 
unique circumstances in life that are out of our control, some are better than others, but one thing we have to-
tal control of is the effort we put forth. If we give maximum effort, that alone is a measure of success; the re-
sults will take care of themselves. My promise to you is that we will give our best effort for your child. 
  
We are excited to welcome you as partners in your child’s education and hope you will be a familiar face at 
Bruning-Davenport this year. We value your presence during all school events and hope to provide a variety 
of opportunities to help us connect with you, your child, and your family. I look forward to another great year 
at Bruning-Davenport!  Mr. Damen Kugel, Principal 

OPEN HOUSE AT BOTH 
BUILDINGS ON AUGUST 

17TH 6:30-8:00PM 

HOPE TO YOU SEE YOU  THERE! 

C ounselor's Corner...As we begin a new school year  and your  child continues to see our  Clinical Mental Health Counselor  
once a week, new parent consent forms will need to be signed. Each school office location will have referral and/or permission 

forms. During Open House, the elementary teachers will have the forms for parents. If you are interested in your child seeing our 
Clinical Mental Health Counselor, please let your child's teacher or Miss Hoffman know.  
 
Elementary Guidance Lessons: I'll still be doing Elementary Guidance Lessons in the K-4 grade classrooms this year. I will be 
communicating more this year by sending home letters or home links to review with your child about what we focused on and 
learned in guidance throughout the year. 
 
9th & 10th Grade Students: Now is the time to start thinking about what career field or career cluster interests you. Some things 
to consider are taking Career Interest Inventories, Skills Inventories, and Personality Inventories. Miss Hoffman has a list of 
reliable inventories for you. Please arrange a time to meet with me. NebraskaCareerClusters.com offers different Nebraska Ca-
reer Tours short video clips over each career pathway for students to explore and learn from professionals. These videos highlight 
Nebraska-based companies specifically. 
 
EducationQuest.org has a resource called Reality Check. This will ask you a ser ies of questions according to education, career , 
lifestyle, necessities, luxury items, etc. to see if you can survive according to your future salary. This is awesome for kids to explore 
as they are considering different careers. 



 

Starting your Freshman year, you want to start creating your High School Activities Resumes. EducationQuest.org and Nebraska 
Career Connections have great templates, along with Microsoft Word/Google Doc. These are very useful when applying for 
scholarships. Instead of writing everything out, you can print "see attached resume." The sooner you create a resume, the less you 
will have to remember your senior year. If you need any help or want to look at examples, Miss Hoffman is available and has previ-
ous year resumes. 
 
On our school website will be different college events, academic/career camp days, and college virtual tour information. Please 
check under the Counselor tab. EducationQuest.org has different College Profiles and NE Colleges Virtual Tours, also.  
 
Freshmen and Sophomores will be utilizing On To College: John Baylor to get them in the mindset of test prep. Each student has a 
free account and already has their username and password. Freshmen will be using the Grade 8/9 Test Prep, PreACT Prep, and 
Study Skills & Test Taking Strategies. Sophomores will be using PreACT, PSAT Quick Power Prep, and Study Skills & Test Tak-
ing Strategies.  
 
11th Grade Students: As you are discovering potential career options, now would be a time to start job shadowing in that interest 
area. If you would like help setting up a job shadow, please arrange a time with Miss Hoffman. As soon as the job shadow is sched-
uled, the office needs to know when you are going to be absent, where you are going to be, and the times. Miss Hoffman will have a 
questionnaire paper for you to complete about your experience.  
 
If you are still exploring career options, this might be a good resource for you to look into. NebraskaCareerClusters.com offers 
different Nebraska Career Tours short video clips over each career pathway for students to explore and learn from professionals. 
These videos highlight Nebraska-based companies specifically.  
 
Juniors will want to start looking into different colleges/universities and what they have to offer. EducationQuest.org has many re-
sources to assist in this area. Some resources include Campus Visit Tips, NE Colleges Virtual Tours, College Profiles, Junior/
Senior Timeline. Our school website will have different college events listed and college virtual tour information, as well. Please 
check under the Counselor tab. 
 
If you haven't already, you want to start creating your High School Activities Resumes. EducationQuest.org and Nebraska Ca-
reer Connections have great templates, along with Microsoft Word/Google Docs. These are very useful when applying for schol-
arships. Instead of writing everything out, you can print "see attached resume." The sooner you create a resume, the less you will 
have to remember your senior year. If you need any help or want to look at examples, Miss Hoffman is available and has previous 
year resumes. 
 
Juniors are going to be taking the Nebraska State ACT in the spring. There are various other National Test Dates that are located 
in the student handbook, online school calendar, and each student will get an individual flyer. We will be utilizing On To College: 
John Baylor again this year. Each student has an individual account that is free for them to use. Students already have their 
usernames and passwords. Juniors will be using ACT Prep, ACT Refresher Prep, PSAT Quick Power Prep, and Study Skills & Test 
Taking Strategies. As we don't want to teach to the test, but higher the score equals out to be more in scholarship money. As more 
resources are provided for ACT Test Prep, I will share them with you. There might be a fee waiver available, you will want to talk to 
Miss Hoffman about your options. 
 
12th Grade:  Senior Parents, I will be sending you an email at the beginning of August for more infor-
mation. SCHOLARSHIPS! Senior Year, this is your year! Start early! There will be a list of scholarships available on the school 
website, under the counselor tab. You will want to look for scholarships on your own too. The more scholarships, the less money out 
of your pocket. Every senior will want to sign up for ScholarshipQuest. All of the scholarships available in Nebraska get posted 
here. This is another resource. With scholarships, you will need Letters of Recommendation. This is something that you should be 
asking more than two weeks before the scholarship is due, and not asked the week of the scholarship is due. Please consider plan-
ning and get them in advance. 
 
If you haven't already, you want to start creating your High School Activities Resumes. EducationQuest.org and Nebraska Ca-
reer Connections have great templates, along with Microsoft Word/Google Docs. These are very useful when applying for schol-
arships. Instead of writing everything out, you can print "see attached resume." The sooner you create a resume, the less you will 
have to remember your senior year. If you need any help or want to look at examples, Miss Hoffman is available and has previous 
year resumes. 
 
EducationQuest.org will have many different resources for students and parents. Some useful resources include sign up 
for Countdown2College, Junior/Senior Timeline, College Profiles, FAFSA Tools/Checklists, ScholarshipQuest, NE College 
Virtual Tours, Campus Visit Tips, Apply2College, and much more. More about these resources will be sent home later . 
 
APPLY2COLLEGE Day will be announced later, where every senior will apply to a college at school, with assistance if they have 
any questions. 
 
There are various National Test Dates that are located in the student handbook, online school calendar, and each student will get an 
individual flyer. We will be utilizing On To College: John Baylor again this year. Each student has an individual account that is 
free for them to use. Students already have their usernames and passwords. Seniors will be using ACT Prep, ACT Refresher Prep, 
PSAT Quick Power Prep, and Study Skills & Test Taking Strategies. As we don't want to teach to the test, but higher the score 
equals out to be more in scholarship money. As more resources are provided for ACT Test Prep, I will share them with you. There 
might be a fee waiver available, you will want to talk to Miss Hoffman about your options. 
 
As this is an overview of what to look forward to this year, please read every month in the newsletter under Counselor's Corner. 
There will be updated information for parents and students to follow as they navigate through high school.  
 
Contact information: Miss Hoffman, 402-353-4685 (Bruning), 402-364-2225 (Davenport), or email: ahoffman@bdstorm.org. 
 
As always, I am available to help with any concerns, college planning, or any counseling needs. I'm excited about this for this school 
year and hope it's the best one yet. :) Welcome Back everyone! I look forward to seeing you soon!  Miss Hoffman 

mailto:ahoffman@bdstorm.org















